
Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor McKinlay regarding the Community Hub 
in Stoney Point 
 
Whereas Council has directed the purchase of a temporary accessible dwelling to be 
located in the Stoney Point Community Park; 

Whereas Council has directed that the accessible dwelling host community services 
including library services; 

Whereas Council has directed that Stoney Point Community Park visioning exercises 
commence on or before April 1, 2022; 

Whereas the hamlet of Stoney Point is in the queue for their CIP; 

Whereas Council desires a permanent Community/ Hub Centre in Stoney Point; 

Therefore be it resolved that the Municipality of Lakeshore place $2M in reserves to be 
used towards a Community/Hub to be built in the Community of Stoney Point. 

And be it further resolved that a detailed design begin no later than 2023 with a target 
build commenced in 2025. 


